## REGULAR MEETING OF THE KENOSHA UNIFIED SCHOOL BOARD HELD APRIL 23, 2024

A regular meeting of the Kenosha Unified School Board was held on Tuesday, April 23, 2024, at 7:00 p.m. in the Board Room at the John J. Hosmanek Educational Support Center. Mrs. Modder, President, presided.

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. with the following Board members present: Ms. Adams, Mrs. Schmaling, Ms. Stevens, Dr. Pri7 (t2Ge) 612d.

Ms. Stevens made a motion to approve Policy 6424 Title I Programming as a first reading. Second by Mr. Price. Motion carried unanimously.

Mr. Haithcock, along with Mr. Steve Lockrem, Maintenance Supervisor, presented the Request to Purchase Vape Detectors, submitted by Dr. Weiss and themselves.

After questions and discussion, Ms. Stevens made a motion that this request is Laid on the table in order to gather further information. Second by Mr. Price. Motion carried with Mr. Tierney and Mrs. Schmaling dissenting.

Mr. Kevin Neir, Chief Human Resources Officer, introduced Brown & Brown and United Health Care representatives to present the Medical Plan Design Review submitted by Dr. Weiss, Mr. Hamdan, and Mr. Neir. Mr. Chris Smessaert, Senior Benefits Consult and Vice President, and Ms. Michelle Mazola, Benefits Consultant, represented Brown & Brown. Mr. Dustin Hinton, Health Plan CEO, Ms. Kimberly Bluhm,